

From a One-Room-Schoolhouse to a State-of the-Art Facility Piney Point to Celebrate its History at Dedication

January 26, 2011 - The new 114,185-square-foot Piney Point Elementary School will be dedicated on Thursday, January 27, at 10a.m. 

HISD Superintendent Terry Grier and Board Member Greg Meyers, whose district includes Piney Point, will take part in the dedication which will focus, in part, on the rich history of the school.

The Piney Point area was settled in 1865 by former slaves following the Civil War. The first Piney Point Elementary moved into its first building in 1917 after starting out in the Pilgrim Rest Missionary Baptist Church. The first building was a one-room-schoolhouse. It had an outside toilet and was heated by a wood stove. There was just one teacher who also served as the custodian. In those days, the students walked to school. In order to further their education at Booker T. Washington High School students had to ride a bus, which was a converted milk delivery truck.

The new school’s design pays homage to the original one-room-schoolhouse. VLK Architects designed the new facility to have pitched roofs near the front entrance, similar to the design of the original school.  


The original building was first replaced with a new facility in 1962, but by the time the 2007 bond issue passed, enrollment had grown to the point that more than half of the students attended classes in temporary buildings.

Principal Bobbie Swaby said, “The second through fifth grade students were all housed in the temporary buildings. They all had to be brought into the main building whenever there was threatening weather. They also had to take additional time to put on coats to go to the restroom and lunch during cold weather which was a loss of instructional time. The walkway areas were covered but if it was raining hard, we all got wet. In our new school, we are all out of the elements.  No more jackets or rain coats to go to the restroom.”  

The property at 8921 Pagewood was big enough that students continued to attend classes in the old facility while the new school was being built on the other side of the property. The old school was torn down after the new facility was completed. The new facility, which opened in the fall, accommodates 1014 students in grades pre-K through 5 and was built to LEED (Leader in Environmental Energy) “green” building standards at a cost of nearly $20 million. Descendants of one of the families that originally settled the Piney Point area will be in attendance at Thursday’s dedication.
The Houston Independent School District is the largest school district in Texas and the seventh-largest in the United States with 298 schools and more than 200,000 students. The 301-square-mile district is one of the largest employers in the Houston metropolitan area with nearly 30,000 employees. 
For more information, visit the HISD Web site at www.houstonisd.org.
